

# WESTERN MONTANA GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY NEWSLETTER

P.O. Box 2714 Missoula, Mt. 59806

Editors: Rose Newton 2955 Big Flat Road, Missoula, Mt. 59801

The officers of our society for the year 1981 and 1982 are:

President- Gail Ranstrom
Vice President- Emma Job
Recording Secretary- Joyce Kemmer
Corresponding Secretary- Dennis Richards
Librarian- Paulette Parpart
Treasurer- Terri Tower

# New Members

Elaine Capener 125 Hillcrest Loop, Missoula, Mt. 59801
Dr. Dorothy Linthacum 12615 Gable Hill Drive, Sun City West, Arizona 85375
Gary Eickhorn 525 McLeod Avenue, Missoula, Mt. 59801
Marjorie Robinson 2110 38th, Missoula, Mt. 59801
Hazel Harley 1550 Piney Meadow Lane, Huson, Mt. 59846
Sandra Fuge 182 Wheeler Village, Missoula, Mt. 59802
Florence Deschamps 509 Westview Dr. Apt. 3B, Missoula, Mt. 59801
Phyllis M. Long P.C. Box 773, Palmer, Alaska 99645

| Momo   |       |                  |   |
|--|-------|------------------|---|
| Name   |       |                  |   |
| Address  | - 9   |                  | - |
|  |       |                  |   |
| City   | State | Zip              |   |
| City<br>New  |       | Zip<br>to: WMGSN | 1 |
| The state of the s |       | to WMGSI         | 1 |

Membership Form



Paulette Parpart 415 E. Main #1 Missoula, Mt. 59801

### Information Needed:

Anthony Beltramo, University of Montana would appreciate any information that can be found on various nationality groups that came to Montana during the late 19th and early 20th centuries. He is planning a book concerning ethnic backgrounds in the state of Montana. Particular interest in Western Montana are Greek, Chinese, other Asian groups, Italian and Scandinavian Immigration that others are indexing. Please contact him at the Department of Foreign Languages, University of Montana, Missoula, Mt. Telephone: 243-5702 or at his home 549-3903.

St. Patrick's Hospital Auxiliary is planning a book of the history of St. Patrick's Hospital. It used to be called The Sisters Hospital. They would appreciate any information, historical or amusing, that anyone finds in their research or indexing. If you have information please contact: Blanche Tate - 549-2855 or Mary Evangers - 728-7163

If there is anyone interested in having their Pedigree Charts published in the Bulletin, please let the board know. They must have written permission before it can be published.

MEMBERS: If you haven't already done so, you should turn in your Pedigree Chart and a Surname Card (4" X 6") for names you are working on.

(SAMPLE:)

Surname, Given name
wife's maiden, & given name
Dates and places resided
Birthdates, and where
Marriage date, and where
Death date, and where

Your Name

(A card should be filled out for both husband and wife. The wife's maiden name should always be used.)

If you have books to loan or share, please enter a card in the book card file.

Help is still greatly needed in indexing at the library. If you would like to help, please contact Blance Tate- 549-2855

A reminder that membership dues are due at the September meeting......

Dale Johnson, Head of the Archives Department at the University Library will speak at the April 8th meeting on the Care of Photographs. It should be a very interesting meeting.

The Genealogy Society Library has back issues to March 1977, of the Genealogical Helper Magazine by Everton Publishers, Inc. If anyone would like to see them, they can contact our librarian, Corrine Florin at 728-5353.

We are open for ideas that you as members would be interested in concerning future programs or speakers. Please contact Blance Tate 549-2855 or Gail Ranstrom 251-2886.

We are also looking for volunteers for a refreshment committee. Interested persons can call Gail Ranstrom 251-2886.

## CONGRATULATIONS TO:

Dennis Richards on the publication of his book, "Montana's Genealogical and Local History Records".

Mr. Robert Watt on his Family tree publication.

It must be a great feeling of acomplishment after a long and interesting search.

### A special thanks to:

Emma Job for all her help and kind generosity from Blanche Tate and Rose Newton. I know I wouldn't have gotten very far without her help. Thanks so much Emma.

( If anyone else would like to say a special thanks to someone, please let us know. )